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Dear Subscribers Name

Welcome to our Issue 3 Newsletter.

New Goal Posts
An exciting new addition was added to our school oval this week.

Thanks to some generous donations and our P&C we now have new footy goals

on our main oval.

The children were very excited to try out the new goals.







Assembly hosted by Room 10

Today's PP-2 Assembly was hosted by the colourful Year 2 students in Room
10.

Congratulations to Room 10 on their wonderful, vibrant assembly.

All students dressed up as clowns and made a colourful clown alley.
They sang about how great it is to be crazy, like a clown, (Boom! Boom! 'Aint it Great to be Crazy)
and reminded us of the virtue of friendship and the joy of a smile!
Their beautiful singing and confident speaking brought a smile to all our faces! Thank you Room 10.




Merit Award Winners

Congratulations to the following students who received merit awards

EC1 Rosie Holst Spencer Bower
EC2 Isaac Rollond Mikaylah Stephen
EC6 Violet Hill Ane Van Niekerk
Room 9 Harrison Arnold Seth Patton
Room 10 Alyssia Bain Ethan Hughes
Room 12 Xavier Richardson Finlay Hunt
Room 11 Danielle Knox Remy Schmidt
Room 21 Gracie Lowdon Theodore Roost

Ribit Readers!

Congratulations to the following students who have read 80 nights:

Room 21

Amelia Hooper

Room 1

Mila King

Congratulations to the following students who have read 100 nights:

EC2 Luca Abram

EC6 Jaxon Unwin, Scarlette Folvig

Room 21 Harrison Gatenby

Room 22 Hunter Florisson, Beau Sylva

Room 9 Elizabeth Oliver, Jordy Chapman
Room 11 Quinn lan Libbo-on, Sophia Rickerby

Congratulations to the following students who have read 180 nights:

|Room 11

|Remy Schmidt

Congratulations to the following students who have read 200 nights:

| Room 11

| Imogen Hindley




Science Week 2018

Next week is National Science Week. The theme for the week is "Game
Changers and Change Makers." We will be exploring this through the theme of
Flight.

Every lunchtime (Monday to Thursday) students will be able to participate in

STEM activities based upon Flight.

Each class will be having a Paper Plane Fly-Off with the winning student from each class qualifying
for the Castletown Primary School Paper Plane Challenge to be held on Parent's Night in Week 8.
Here are some of our Year 6 students learning how to make the projects ready for helping out next
week.

Music Festival
Students from Castletown Primary School will be performing at next week's

music festival.

On Thursday, 16th August four classes will be performing instrumental

ensemble pieces at the Esperance Music Festival from 1pm.

Room 14 will be playing Catch a Falling Star and CCC.
Room 2 will be playing Cabbage Cafe and Heel N Toe.

Room 5 will be playing Balafon and This OI' Hammer.

Room 7 will be playing Boris the Bassman and Hatikva/Tanz.

On Friday, 17th August our Senior and Junior Choirs will be performing. The session starts at 10.30.
The Junior Choir (Years 3/4) will be singing a Mary Poppins Medley and Little Fish Big Name.
The Senior Choir (Years 5/6) will be singing A Better World and Hallelujah.

Many of our students will be performing throughout the three days of the festival individually or in

small groups.

Parents are encouraged to attend the sessions to support our students. Tickets can be purchased at
the door.

Call Il Duty
Something exciting is being launched in Esperance!
Esperance Returned and Services League WA in conjunction with Australian

Defence Force (subject to availability), Australian Army Museum of WA,

Esperance Shire, Apex Club of Esperance, Lions Club of Esperance, 503 Army
Cadets Living History Museum, and many more organisations invite you to participate in the
Entrenchment Project — Australian Army Museum of WA App Launch & Armistice Learning Journey
2018.

The Esperance community recognised the need as a remote rural town to gain access to the AAMWA
military history. The concept of the online interactive galleries was made possible with funds raised
by the local Esperance community, which will enable other rural communities to access the benefits



of this App. It is for this reason that the coordinators wished to share the launch of the App with the

community that sponsored and supported the project from its inception.

Friday the 24th August 2018 the RSL are launching the online WW2 virtual tour of the AAMWA at the
Civic Centre. Local community schools and seniors will be visiting the Civic Centre throughout the
day to learn about our history and explore the displays. They will be completing interactive activities
(missions) at various stages of the exhibit and record this into their ‘passport’. Saturday 25th
August the Civic Centre exhibition will be open to the general public to explore the various
displays. Our Year 6 students will be taking part in this launch at the Civic Centre on Friday, 24th

August. For more information about the display, click here.

On Tuesday, 14th August, a representative of the Australian Army Museum of WA will be spending
the day with our students at Castletown Primary School in the lead up to this event. Graham the
presenter will tailor an age appropriate talk for 20-30 min then allow students to view/touch uniforms,
helmets and medals. Each session will finish with a Q&A time.

Book Week
* National Book Week is the 18th-24th August. The theme for this year's Book

ll' Week is "Find Your Treasure".
Students will be engaged in activities celebrating the joy of books!

A Dress Up Day will be held on Wednesday, 22nd August. Students are

encouraged to come dressed up as their favourite book or character.

o K/PP Fundraiser

) Kindy and Pre-Primary Students have been getting creative in our latest P&C

B

Fundraiser.

Students in Kindy and Pre-Primary have each designed their own
template in class for a plate that can be ordered through the Early
Childhood P&C. The cost per plate is $28. Plates can now be viewed in your child’s class.
Money raised will stay within the Early Childhood area.

Other items are available if Castletown Primary School students or siblings wish to also do
these at home. They will be available for collection at the front office. We have limited copies
of each so get in quick as it will be first come first served.

If you decide to order please return the template with correct money to your child’s
classroom for Early Childhood students or front office for the remainder of the school by

Week 5 the 17th of August. Any order not paid in full will not be sent away for processing.
Prices per item, for all items are as followed:

Pictureplate $28
Pictureclock $32

Small clock $28

Water bottle 600m| $28
Mug $22

Water bottle 400ml $22
2019 Calendar $18

Remember you can order as many copies of the same item as you like, they make beautiful
keepsakes and make amazing Christmas gifts for all those proud relatives. So why not get
your Christmas shopping out of the way early this year.

Any questions please don’t hesitate to email Tiana at tiana.gilchrist@hotmail.com



mailto:tiana.gilchrist@hotmail.com
http://castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/call_ii_duty_poster_schools_vets__seniors.jpg

Entrepreneur Day

Students throughout the state are participating in a program sponsored
by the Commonwealth Bank to develop their Entrepreneurial skills.
Students from Castletown Primary School met with Corinna Botha from
the Commonwealth Bank and discussed what a business is and the
difference between a service and a product. They discussed the pros and cons of either as a
viable business. Students are now thinking of ideas for a business for the Market Day and
starting to produce them.

The students will be selling their products at the Esperance Markets on Sunday 26th August.

Coming Events

Community Events

Welcome to our Community Events Page
Yours sincerely,

Castletown Primary School
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